
From: Tom Young, Jr. <tyoung@tomyounglaw.com> 
To: Card, RachelRachelCard@gov.sc.gov
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov 

Date: 12/20/2013 2:11:11 PM
Subject: FW: CyberSecurity

Rachel: this guy has immense background in cyber security and is willing to provide 
help to state pro bono. He moved to Aiken from out of state and worked in cyber 
security on wall street. Tom

From: "PMcCormck@aol.com" <PMcCormck@aol.com> 
Date: December 16, 2013 at 11:54:12 PM EST 
To: Tom Young Jr. <TomYoung@scsenate.gov>
Subject: CyberSecurity

Hi Tom-
Further to our brief meeting at Rotary today I would like to restate my willingness to assist you improving 

cyber security in the SC. I reside on Herndon Dairy Road right off of Silver Bluff in Aiken county. My home 
phone is 266-9803 and my cell is 646-879-2308. I also get to Columbia on a regular basis. Thanks.

Regards-
Peter McCormick
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